Council Work Session
September 22, 2011
Council Chambers
The special meeting of Newtown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 P.M. on Wednesday, September 22, 2011, by President of Council Julia Woldorf.
Present were Councillors Burke, O’Malley, Sellers, Walker, Warren and Woldorf; and Solicitor Paul Cohen.    Mayor O’Brien arrived at 7:40 P.M.
Amendments to the Agenda

There were no amendments to the agenda.

Public to be Heard
There was no one from the public who wished to be heard at this time.
Proposed Valet Parking
Since the last Council meeting, the Solicitor provided Erica Darragh, general manager of The Temperance House, and representatives of the Newtown Corporation, with a proposed valet parking agreement.  After a meeting with Ms. Darragh and Paul Salvatore, Mr. Cohen made some changes, which included elimination of a specific South State Street location for pick-up/drop-off and that afforded more flexibility if a change in the site is required.  Mr. Cohen said that a resolution from the Newtown Corporation authorizing them to sign the agreement is required and a diagram, if needed, attached to Exhibit A showing the parking lot and the designated area within the lot.  A lease/license agreement for placement of the kiosk; an agreement between the Newtown Corporation and the valet service provider, including an indemnification by the service provider of the Borough; proof of insurance; and written approval from the zoning officer and the police chief regarding the signage/traffic control devices will be required. After consultation with the police chief, they relocated the pick-up/drop-off spots to the two northernmost spaces on the East side at the intersection of Washington Avenue and South State Street.  The request was for 50 designated parking spots in the lot, but Mr. Sellers suggested permitting 40 spaces now and if additional space is required, Council could revisit the issue.  He did not wish to see employees discouraged from using the additional spaces and Council agreed to allow 40 spaces at this time. In response to Mr. Burke’s question, Mr. Cohen confirmed that the Agreement provides that an attendant would be at the kiosk at all times. Mr. Sellers asked if the Newtown Corporation board attorney had reviewed the agreement.  Both Mr. Cohen and Ms. Darragh said that it was their understanding that the board was awaiting Council’s approval before moving forward in the event Council chose not to support the project.  While agreeing to vote for the motion and supporting the concept, Mr. Sellers registered a deep and ongoing concern that the Newtown Corporation is not a responsible party in matters like this involving the Borough.  
· A motion was duly made by Councillor O’Malley, seconded by Councillor Walker, and carried unanimously, to approve Resolution 09-22-11 providing for valet parking, and authorizing the President of Council to execute the proposed valet parking agreement between Newtown Borough and the Newtown Corporation contingent on receipt of a lease/license providing for placement and usage of a valet parking kiosk at/about 1 S. State Street; an agreement between the Newtown Corporation and the valet service provider in a form and substance acceptable to the Borough Solicitor; written proof of insurance satisfying the requirements set forth in the agreement (including naming the Borough as additional insured) in a form and substance acceptable to the Borough Solicitor; a resolution executed by the governing body of the Newtown Corporation approving and authorizing execution of the agreement in a form and substance acceptable to the Borough Solicitor; and written approval from the Newtown Borough Zoning Officer and Newtown Borough Police Chief for signage and traffic control devices to be utilized in connection with the valet parking service.
Streets, Lights & Properties – Michael Sellers

Mr. Sellers reported he received no bids for the handicapped ramp removal at Lafayette Street and South Lincoln Avenue.  After speaking with the Borough’s public works contractor and simplifying the project with demolition of the ramp, backfilling with dirt, and sodding the area, Mr. Dengler provided a price of $1830 to complete the work.

· A motion was duly made by Councillor O’Malley, seconded by Councillor Warren, and carried unanimously, to authorize Scott’s All Seasons to complete the work [on the ramp at Lafayette Street and South Lincoln Avenue] at a price not to exceed $1830.
Police Pension Plan
The Borough’s current agreement has a provision providing a Killed in Service benefit.  The law no longer allows municipalities to provide that benefit, as the state now handles that, and a new agreement must be adopted which replaces the need for any pension ordinance.  This ordinance will repeal Ordinance #687.
· A motion was duly made by Councillor O’Malley, seconded by Councillor Walker, and carried unanimously, to authorize the Solicitor to advertise an ordinance amending the police pension plan and adopting the new PMRB agreement, as provided by the Pennsylvania Municipal Retirement Board. 
Mr. Cohen reported that he prepared an amendment to the Collective Bargaining Agreement and an amendment is required for the Chief’s Agreement, since both agreements reference the pension plan.  
Old Business
Mr. Warren announced that he received a second application for the Planning Commission and someone expressed interest in a position on the Recreation Board.
Mr. O’Malley reminded Council that an anonymous individual offered to donate up to $2000 on the condition that his amount was matched with other donations.  To-date $1542.85 has been received and the Recreation Board will be contributing approximately $200 that was donated at Movies in the Park. Mr. O’Malley will speak to the person about their donation.
Ms. Woldorf reported on the Neshaminy Watershed meeting where they discussed revisions affecting projects less than 1000 sq. ft.  The Borough does reserve the right to require stormwater management for new construction. 
Public to be Heard
There was no one from the public who wished to be heard at this time.
There was a motion to adjourn at 7:55 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
Marcia M. Scull

Borough Secretary
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